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 Holiday Party Thursday December 12th 6:00 to 8:00 PM
Open to all who live in, own a business or own 

property in Arnada
At Trap Door Brewing on the patio.  Bring a food item to

share and utensils to serve it.  See flier page 3.
`



Minutes Arnada NA Meeting Nov. 14, 2024
Attendees: Ken Visser,Kathie Loveall, Mary Smith, Anita Reyes, Amy
Wagner, Rena Benette, Ken Williams, Russ Pascoe, Maita Morgan, Holly
Chamberlain, Brenda Hoge, Amy Carlson' Frank Dufay, Rachel Prather, Kerri
Stoneman, Farleigh Winters, Dave Stritzke, Shelan Stritzke, Recella Kael,
Sharon Morse, Cecelia Antonio, Deb Melo, Raelynn Forcella, Aly Boris,
Alyssa Forcella, Becky McClain, Nathan Orion, Hannah Orion, Vance C.,
Todd Bachmann, Debby Watts, Kyle Boe, Cecelia Kessel, Amanda?, Sandi
Christensen, Julie Rawls-Port of Vancouver, Robert Hineck-Rose Village/IBR,
Brent Waddle-City of Vancouver, Sarah Ruhl-Arnada Business owner, Casey
Liles-IBR, Maggie Dirk-City of Vancouver
41 total in Attendance. 35 from Arnada.
Oct. minutes approved.
Treasurer Report- $5750.80 in checking and $2,113.34 in savings. Income was
from sponsorships, 2 grants, the neighborhood clean-up, and $100 from City
of Vancouver Resource Conservation Challenge.

City of Vancouver: Question: The bus stop at F and Fourth Plain is being dug
up, what is going on with the Ctran bus? Maggie will find out and let us know.
We would like to send a thank you to the street sweepers today for cleaning
our streets this week.

Port Of Vancouver: Moving a lot of grain on the river and Subarus. We were
awarded $22.5 million in the Clean Ports Program and will use it to buy 2
electric mobile harbor cranes.

IBR Presentation: Casey Lyles. We are in the environmental phase. Final EIS
will be second half of next year, then permitting and real estate, design, pre-
construction and start of the project. Design options being studied-Bridge
configuration, with or without C street ramps to/from I-5, inclusion of one or
two auxiliary lanes, possible park and rides at Waterfront and Evergreen
Transit stations, and I-5 alignment: centered or shifted west between SR14 and
Mill Plain Blvd. Tolling-bi-state tolling subcommittee was set up. They are
meeting tomorrow. They do allow public comment. They will make the full
recommendation for the tolls. Elevation coming off the Bridge-116 feet
clearance over the water so about 140 ft. First light rail station is around 80 ft.
high. What happens to Evergreen blvd? It needs to be a little higher but other
than that it is the same. Light rail station is next to Evergreen blvd. It will be
elevated over the freeway.
Arnada concerns: Impacts-The SEIS is not the final design. Want to avoid
adverse impacts.  Neighborhoods will still have input through the entire
process. We don’t have any of the details yet for the sound walls.
Arnada park staging area-the desire is not to impact the park. No plans to stage
something in Arnada
Park. They are going to try to avoid it. If they end up needing it, there will be
mitigation.
They want to start construction as soon as they can. 9-15+ years of
construction. Bridge is 4-6 years and then it will go north and south from
there. It all depends on funding.
Tolling-it will all be passcard and license plate readers.
ANA Response to the IBR EIS: ANA will submit the comments as preferences that are posted in the
newsletter. Motion passed.
Request for ANA to donate $100 for the Hough Winterfest. It gives low-income children an opportunity to purchase 
gifts for their family. Passed on vote.

City Contacts

Neighborhood Liaison   Brent Waddle
Office (360) 487-8436 Cell (360) 624-5686 
brent.waddle@cityofvancouver.us 

Office of Neighborhoods  Kaitlyn Olszewski 

360-624-1774  
Kaitlyn.olszewski@cityofvancouver.us 

Neighborhood Fire Station

Uptown Station #1 2607 Main St. 
360 487-7212

Code Compliance 360 487-7810

Clark County Animal Control
Weekdays 8:30-4:30  360 397-2488

Traffic Compliance Hotline 360 487-7402

Parking Hot-line  360 487-8653

NPO Lee Gelslinger  Cell (360) 831-2661 
lee.gelsinger@cityofvancouver.us 

Elected ANA Board:

Chairman  Ken Visser

visserk9@gmail.com 

Secretary    Brenda Hoge 
bheducationconsulting  @gmail.com 

 Treasurer     Kathie Loveall
treasurer@arnadaneighborhood.org   

Members at Large

Russ Pascoe becruss@hotmail  .com

Sandi Christensen 
sandichristensen16@gmail.com

Anita Reyes    anitaface@gmail.com

Committee Representatives,
Coordinators

Sponsor Ad-sheet Layout and ad-sheet file 
submission     Amy Carlson 
ads@ARNADAneighborhood.org

Newsletter Distribution Sandi Christensen 
360-772-4026 
sandichristensen16@gmail.com

Arnada Tree Steward  Fred Fulton
fpfulton@yahoo.com    760-815-0077

Newsletter Editor, Content & Layout

Russ Pascoe -  becruss@hotmail  .com

mailto:russ.bec@gmail.com
tel:+17608150077
mailto:fpfulton@yahoo.com
mailto:ads@ARNADAneighborhood.org
mailto:anitaface@gmail.com
mailto:sandichristensen16@gmail.com
mailto:russ.bec@gmail.com
mailto:treasurer@arnadaneighborhood.org
mailto:bheducationconsulting@gmail.com
mailto:sammy.abdala@cityofvancouver.us
mailto:Kaitlyn.olszewski@cityofvancouver.us




Christmas Ships at the Waterfront

View the annual Christmas Ships Parade from the Vancouver Waterfront this December! Take a stroll along 
the Waterfront Renaissance Trail or make reservations at a waterfront restaurant or winery patio.

Dates: December 5, 10, 13, and 17

The boats leave the marina at 7:00 p.m. and can be seen best at these viewing spots: 
- Beaches and nearby restaurants: 7:40 p.m. – 8:00 p.m.
- Grant Street Pier: 8:10 – 8:30 p.m.

SCHEDULES ARE ALWAYS SUBJECT TO CHANGE IN ACCORDANCE
WITH BOATING SAFETY, WEATHER OR OTHER REASONS BEYOND
CONTROL OF CHRISTMAS SHIPS, INC. http://www.christmasships.org/schedule/columbia-river

Help Needed!
Join the Team to Help Your Neighborhood Association

We are looking for volunteers to expand our new sponsors to our monthly ad sheets.
That's what you see appended to this newsletter and I'm sure you remember them
running four pages or more in the recent past.  We'd like to see that happen again

because that was our major source of funds for Arnada projects and donations.  Our
treasury is sagging and we need to reestablish income so we can continue to operate. If
you have any interest in helping or want more information please contact Russ Pascoe

or Ken Visser using the contacts list in this newsletter or send to
arnadaneighborhood@gmail.com  This task does not have a defined time commitment,

it's what you are willing to do and you'll have options to make the connections you
want in the manner you choose.

http://www.christmasships.org/schedule/columbia-river



